
 

 

 

PRESPRESS  

The Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC) is pleased to report that the following motion was approved at 
a Called Congregational Meeting on August 13, 2023: 
 

The Pastor Nominating Committee of Spring Branch Presbyterian Church moves Spring Branch 
Presbyterian Church call Rev. Mark Alan Plunkett as part-time Co-Pastor subject to the Terms of 
Call, with duties as agreed from time to time with the Session of Spring Branch Presbyterian 
Church. 

 
What does this mean? It means that as of September 11, 2023, Reverend Mark Plunkett will be on the 
staff of Spring Branch Presbyterian Church as a full-time Co-Pastor.  
 
Mark comes to us as an old friend/member and as an experienced, ordained Presbyterian Minister 
(Teaching Elder) of PCUSA. We believe the experience, wisdom and practical knowledge of pastoring a 
church will be a gift that Mark can share with another Co-Pastor.  
 
For our second Co-Pastor, we are seeking someone with fewer years of experience as a Pastor, but willing 
to hit the ground running at SBPC. With the second Co-Pastor on staff, Mark will transition to a  
Part-Time (75%) Co-Pastor (Mark is seeking 3-5 years of employment/service before retirement).  
 
Mark is committed to working with SBPC and Spring Branch Presbyterian Academy to minister to all 
and to be involved in programs in both the Church and Academy.  
 
Please welcome Mark to our Church and Academy! 

 
Introducing Mark  Alan Plunkett (In Mark’s words) 

I was born in Austin in 1957 and was raised in the church from the time I was an infant. I was raised 
Catholic but I converted to the Presbyterians in 1980 and joined my beloved grandparents' church.  My 
wife, Jeanne, and I met on a blind date on Valentines' Day 1981. We 
both moved to Houston, got married in 1983 and built our home and 
family here.  Jeanne worked as a registered dietitian, food service 
manager, and caterer; I taught in the Spring Branch ISD system for 27 
years and even taught several of the kids from SBPC.  I retired in 2009 
to attend seminary full time. We have two adult children, Daniel and 
Megan, who both attended SBPC and still know many people here.  We 
have 3 grandchildren - Logan (10), Teddy (2), and Coco (9 months). 
Logan has attended the Academy since he was three years old.  I have 
always felt a bond of love and affection to SBPC, especially since the 
members helped me during my seminary days here in Houston, and 
even when I attended Princeton.  I am blessed and extremely 
grateful to be given the opportunity to come "home" and serve my 
former home church.  I look forward to seeing old friends and making 
brand new ones.  I also look toward this new path in my life that the Lord has given me.   
 
Let's walk that path together and see where it leads! 
Blessings always, Mark   
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Wednesday Night Supper  
 

 

 

 

Sept. 6 —  Taco Casserole 
Jan Fitts 

 

Sept. 13 — Chopped Steak 
Kay Craig & Betty Magnuson 

 

Sept. 20 — Lemon Pepper Chicken 
Laurie Mitchell 

 

Sept. 27 — Pork Tenderloin 
Jim Kunkel & Lu Taylor 

 
 

 

We are now accepting credit card payments at Wednesday Night Supper! 

Taking reservations during the pandemic 

has helped us to reduce food waste in the 

kitchen and improved our meal planning. 

We plan to continue the reservation 

process, but will also take walk-ins as long 

as we have extra food to serve. Kay Craig 

has taken over the reservation process, so, 

if you’d like to attend, please email Kay  

at kay@craig-heidt.com.  

Prices for the supper are as follows: 

Adults (age 13 & up)                 $5.00 

Children (ages 1-12)                 $2.00 

Family w/children ages 1-12    $12.00 

  (immediate family only please) 

Sunday, September 3rd — Rev. G. Todd Williams 
 

Sunday, September 10th — Taize Prayer Service 
(led by Megan Hogg & Gabe Perez) 
 
Sunday, September 17th — Rev. Mark Plunkett! 

Upcoming Worship Leaders 
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Children’s Chime Choir: The Chime Choir meets in 

the Sanctuary at 9:30 AM on the 2
nd

 and 4
th

 Sundays 

of each month. This is a chance for elementary aged 

children to get to ring chimes as part of Worship. 

We are excited to continue this new adventure! 

Please contact Megan Hogg 

(megan1661@yahoo.com) for additional details.  

September Birthday Celebration! 
 

Please join family, friends, and congregation 
members on Sunday, September 17th, right after 
our 10:50 worship service as we celebrate those in 
our church community born in September.  Linger 
for conversation, fellowship, and light snacks.  

Make a joyful noise unto the Lord! Handbells are making 

a return! If you are interested in participating, please 

email musicdirector@springbranchpres.org. The Choir 

has resumed meeting and we are looking for some new 

members to join us! If you are interested in participating, 

please email musicdirector@springbranchpres.org.  

Would you like to receive our weekly 
announcements via email every Friday?   
Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

mailto:megan1661@yahoo.com
mailto:musicdirector@springbranchpres.org
mailto:musicdirector@springbranchpres.org
https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7


 

 

  Presbyterian Women this Month 
 

PW at a Glance  
 

PW UNWIND will meet on  9/5 at 6:00 PM at Low Tide Kitchen & Bar (2030A Bingle Rd). 

PW MODERATORS on 9/6 at 9:30 a.m. (Conference Room) 

PW BOARD MEETING on 9/6 at 10:15 a.m. (Conference Room) 

THE HORIZONS Evening Bible study using ZOOM will be on Monday, 9/11 at 7:00 p.m. 

PW DAY CIRCLE meeting on 9/13 at 9:30 a.m.  

Join us at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room for our first Circle Meeting of the year. If you 

would like to join by Zoom, please contact Patti Nanney for an invitation. We will have a 

salad luncheon in the Fellowship Hall afterwards. Please bring a salad to share.  

Introduction & Lesson 1 Videos: www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-

women/sacred-encounters 

ZIP TRIP to the Buffalo Bayou Cistern on  9/20 at 10:00 a.m. 

HAPPY HANDS will meet on 9/27 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

BIBLE STUDY BOOKS for 2023-2024 (Sacred Encounters: The Power and Presence of Jesus 

Christ in Luke-Acts) are available in the Church Office. The cost is $10. 

PW DIRECTORIES are available in the Church Office. 

Bible Study Using Zoom: September 11th at 7:00 p.m. 

Lesson 1 of Sacred Encounters will be discussed by the group of women 

using Zoom on Monday, September 11th, at 7 p.m.  All SBPC women are 

welcomed in this Bible study group through videoconference!  Contact 

Sarah Powell at mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com 

to receive the Zoom invitation to join the meeting.   

The Unwind Group will be meeting for dinner on 
September 5th at 6:00 PM at the Low Tide Kitchen & Bar 

(2030A Bingle Rd, 77055). Please note that this is a 
Tuesday as the 1st Monday is the Labor Day holiday. As 

usual, please RSVP to Jacquie Ballesteros, only if you 
plan to attend. Low Tide has been voted best New 

Restaurant! We hope to see you there!  

https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/sacred-encounters/
https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/sacred-encounters/
mailto:mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com


 

 

Please join us for our first ZIP Trip of the year! We 

will touring the Buffalo Bayou Cistern on Wednesday, 

September 20th at 10:00 AM. The cost is $8.00 per 

person. We will discuss lunch and transportation 

options at our first meeting on September 13th. 

Please contact Marguerite Priest at 281-435-3941 or 

mepriest@hotmail.com for more information.  

Happy Hands will meet on Wednesday, September 27th, at 9:30 
AM in the Conference Room. As we get closer to fall, we know that 
there will be a need for winter hats and scarves. We are certain 
that hats for elementary kids will be in demand. If you’d like to 
make some hats and scarves and need yarn, please let Doris 
Wright know. She can get some for you. We hope to see you at 
Happy Hands! It’s always a great time for visiting and making 
something special for others.  

The PW Welcoming Tea on August 13th was a wonderful success thanks to so many hands putting 
it together. Barbara Tremble, Kay Craig, Betty Magnuson, and Jennifer Miller did an awesome job 
organizing the food, the decorations, and the basket raffle. Thanks to Patti Nanney for helping get 
the SPA Girls to entertain us. Many others helped in so many ways: Victoria Kissinger, Sarah 
Powell, Jennifer Fuller, Linda Crawford, Carla Pace, Emma Pace, Piper and Clara Dikeman, Silvia 
Argyriou, Lu Taylor, Jan Fitts, Jeannie Stockton, Nina Rach, Terry Austin, and Laurie Mitchell. 
Special thanks to Ethan Mitchell for the AV set up and take down. Hats off to those who provided 
the wonderful raffle baskets: Carla, Jennifer, Sarah, Marguerite, Jeannie, Jessica Magnuson, 
Silvia, and Betty. Our raffle and donations added $650 to our mission/scholarship fund! The SPA 
Girls provided us with helpful hints to have our Spa Day at home — some will stick to our minds 
and bodies forever!! Thank you to each of the 50 attendees for supporting the PW of SBPC in so 
many ways. Please join us this year in our activities through Bible study in person or on zoom, 
unwind fellowship dinners, Zip trips and Happy Hands. Study books will be in the office for those 
who need them along with the directories, which also has the activities calendar. 

mailto:mepriest@hotmail.com


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Greetings from your Faith Development Team!! 
 
We hope everyone has had a restful summer 
visiting friends and family and enjoying 
family vacations. As our attention now turns 
to the fall, we wanted to share an update with 
you on the activities that we have planned.  
 
Our Children’s Sunday School has returned 
and is meeting in the Gathering Place on 
September 3rd and 17th from 9:30-10:30 AM.  
We have an interactive bible lesson, games, 
and a craft for all ages.  
 
Our team will be hosting two listening sessions for our SBPC family to share your 
thoughts and ideas on the types of programs you would like to see our team develop 
over the next year.  
 
The first session will be held on September 20th during Wednesday Night Supper, 
from 6:00-7:00 PM. We invite you to go grab your dinner and join us in the library 
for Dinner and Discussion.  The second session will be on Sunday, September 24th, 
immediately after Worship in the Conference Room, from 12:15-1:15 PM. We will 
have some light refreshments available for our Coffee and Conversation together.  
 
We are excited about spending time with you as you share your insights on how we 
can help you and your family grow in your faith. We ask for you to please RSVP to 
Miguel in the church office if you plan to come. 
 
On the horizon, our Idea Spring Speaker Series will begin again on October 19th, 
from 5:00-6:00 PM in the Fellowship Hall. Idea Spring is an interactive, 
intergenerational time of fellowship and fun together. In October we will welcome 
Mr. Magic, a dinner will be served at 6:00 PM.   
 
Our Spring Branch Presbyterian Academy also wants to invite the congregation to 
their first annual Trunk or Treat on October 31, 2023. The Trunk or Treat will be 
from 5:30-6:30 PM in the church parking lot. We are accepting candy donations and 
would love to have church members decorate their cars as well. If you would like to 
decorate your car or donate candy, please let Miguel know in the church office by 
October 20th.  
 
We welcome new team members at any time, so if you would like to join us, please 
reach out to Kat Dethloff.  Our next meeting is on September 11th at 5:00 PM.  



 

 

Idea Spring is kicking back into gear this school year at SBPC! We have plans set 
through May—so mark your calendar and join us for these events! Each program will 
begin at 5:00 PM in the Fellowship Hall, followed by a dinner around 6:00 PM.  

 
The Idea Spring Speaker Series was created 
as a free program for our church, Academy, 
and community. It’s educational, interactive, 
and fun for the whole family! 

 
We are also in need of some volunteers to 
help make these events possible. This could 
be as a greeter, setup help, cleanup, help 
with the meal, etc. Or, serving as the point 
person for programs when Ethan is 
unavailable to be there. All logistics will be 
taken care of ahead of time—all you have to 
do is show up ready to serve!  

 
If you have questions or are interested in helping out, please contact Ethan Mitchell 
(Idea Spring Coordinator) at ideaspring@springbranchpres.org. 

Oct. 19th Mr. Magic 

Nov. 16th Mad Science 

Jan. 18th 
Houston Arboretum & 

Nature Center 

Feb. 16th Family Game Night 

April 18th Space Center Houston 

May 16th 
Houston Humane 

Society Wildlife Center 

mailto:ideaspring@springrbranchpres.org


 

 



 

 

We want to send a special congratulations 
to our friends at CENTI Houston whose 
congregation celebrated their 4th 
Anniversary of ministry at our campus on 
Saturday evenings. We have enjoyed 
partnering in ministry with CENTI 
Houston, and look forward to enjoying 

many more years of ministry together.  

On August 21st, Spring Branch Presbyterian Church had the privilege to host the 
2023 Fall Court of Honor for Boy Scout Troop 478. We were delighted to join the 
Scouts and their families in celebrating their most recent merit badge and rank 
advancements. A total of 72 merit badges were awarded, and 2 rank 
advancements were earned over the summer. Congratulations to all! 
 
If you are interested in learning more about Boy Scout Troop 478, please join the 
Troop on Monday evenings from 7:00-8:00 PM at the Scout Hut. The Troop is 
always looking for new scouts to join! 

Spring Branch Presbyterian is excited to welcome Girl Scout Troop 
124182 back after a summer break! The next Troop meeting is on 
Wednesday, September 13th.  Regular meetings are the 2nd and 4th 
Wednesday of each month, from 5:00-6:00 PM in the Gathering Place.  

 

We would be glad to have you join us at our 
upcoming troop meetings to learn how to get involved. 
If you would like to get more information, or have any 
questions, please contact Karen Dikeman 
at girlscouts@springbranchpres.org. 

SBPC holds the charter for Cub Scout Pack 552. 

The Pack is made up of 5 Dens, each which 

typically meet two times a month. For more 

information, or to join, please email  

Scott Tackett (Cubmaster) at  

cubscouts@springbranchpres.org. 

mailto:girlscouts@springbranchpres.org
mailto:cubscouts@springbranchpres.org


 

 

It’s time to prepare to pack Seafarer’s Boxes on November 26th! 

On November 26th, we will be packing and wrapping shoe boxes during the 
Sunday School hour, full of goodies to send to the Seafarer’s Center at the Port 
of Houston.  We need lots of boxes, so get out there and go shoe shopping! 
Our goal is to collect over 100 boxes to pack.  One year, we packed over 120 
boxes!  Ladies’ sized boxes are the best, but we can also accept the plastic 
shoe boxes with lids that you can buy at the dollar store, at Walmart, or other 
stores. Then, the Seafarer has a nice container to keep, as well as all the 
wonderful contents. If you have any questions, please contact Laurie Mitchell.  
 
Below is the list of requested items from the Seafarer’s Center. The Seafarers 
prefer full sized items over small travel sized items.  

Stress ball NESCAFE instant coffee Deodorant 

Toothbrush, Toothpaste Hot chocolate/drink mix-ins Multivitamins 

Fish Oil Razors Shaving Cream 

Hairbrush Comb Mini first aid kit 

Insulated tumbler Fabric bandaids Lip balm 

Nail grooming kit Q Tips White athletic socks 

Small Bibles RSV, NIV Baseball cap T-Shirts (M, L, XL) 

Small whistle Light weight work gloves (M, L, XL) Small notebooks 

Cold weather caps Pens/mechanical pencils Puzzle books 

3-in-1 Shampoo/Conditioner/Body 
wash 

Wireless Earbuds Small flashlight with batteries 

Popcorn/snacks Gum Hard candy 

Sewing kit 2024 calendar USB flash drive 

Christmas ornaments Playing cards Texas Magnets 

Mouthwash Cough drops Mini games 

Gold Bond powder/lotion Dental floss Texas souvenirs and  
keychains 



 

 

Would you like to beautify the Sanctuary on Sunday 

mornings while honoring a loved one or 

commemorating a special occasion?  The 2023 Flower 

Sign-Up Calendar is located in the Narthex. If  you 

are currently worshiping from home, but would still 

like to sponsor flowers for a Worship Service, you 

may signup digitally by using this form: https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2023#/, 

 or to jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org.  The cost per arrangement is 

$65.00. Special arrangements vary and should be requested EARLY!  

Checks should be written to SBPC and mailed to the Church Office (Attn: 

Jorida) or placed in the offering plate on Sunday mornings. Please 

remember to return the vases! We are charged $10.00 for any that are not 

returned. By re-using them, this helps us keep the price lower each week. 

The Peace & Global Witness Offering helps people process violence and  
crisis-related trauma through creative expression. The Peace & Global Witness 
Offering offers light to those in the shadows and guides us all into the ways of 
peace. By giving to the Peace & Global Witness Offering, we work to share 
Christ’s peace with one another, beyond our doors, beyond our community and 
across boundaries.  
 
Ways to Give: 

• Through your congregation (World Communion Sunday, October 1st) 
• Donate by credit card online at pcusa.org/peace-global 
• Text PCUSAPEACE to 41444 

 
“May the God of peace give you peace at all times in all ways.” 

-2 Thessalonians 3:16 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2023#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2023#/
mailto:jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org


 

 

Chad Carpenter 9/16 
Del Kennedy 9/16 
Dylan Mancilla 9/17 
Steve Blair 9/19 
Warren Ballesteros 9/20 
Ashley Powell 9/20 
Jake Miller 9/26 
Jackson Qualls 9/29 
Sarah Dikeman 9/30 
Ron Fake 9/30 
  
  
  
  

  

Kaylee Earnest 9/1 
Mike Wright 9/1 
Donal McRoberts 9/4 

Lisa Merritt 9/7 

Garth Heitshusen 9/12 
Carol Davis 9/13 
Lindsey Craig 9/15 

Katie Fairchild 9/15 

Ruden Vakiari 9/15 
Kamden Walters 9/15 
  

  
  
  

  

  

David and Jennifer Fuller 9/1 
Gary and Laurie Mitchell 9/2 
Gabriel Perez and Floyd Christopher 9/3 
Margie Wedemeyer and Richard Machain 9/14 
Edda Chirwa and Ludovic Massamba 9/15 
Stephen and Bunnie Lezon 9/22 
  
  
  

Happy Anniversary! 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 

Friday, September 8  


